
 

 

AVRPAC Minutes 01Dec2016  
Attendance: 
RPAC Members: 
John Vannoy 
Arden Gerbig 
Bruce Woodworth 
Orval Mosby 
Mike Curti 
Katy Buell 
Mark Langner 
Patti Hamic-Christianson 
Ned Welsh 
Public: 
Claudia Bonnet 
John Peters 
Mono County: 
Gerry LeFrancois 
 
Called to order: 
6:30 by Katy Buell, acting chair 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Approval of minutes: 
motion to approve November, 2016 minutes by Katy Buell, seconded Mike Curti - approved 
unanimously 
 
Public Comment: 
Mike Curti:  requesting 911 address signs due to a fatality and the emergency response couldn’t 
find the location.  Smoke detectors older than 10 years 50% chance they won’t work.  
Orval: Sunday, Dec 4th at 6PM at Community Center.  Christmas celebration.  Children’s choir.  
Ned - Lights are nice in Walker - North Western 
John Peters introduced himself as the new County Supervisor jpeters@mono.ca.gov 
Gerry - Camp Antelope demo-ing some of the older homes.  Trying to permit 4 modular homes.  
Plans to tear down or rehabilitate 18 units. Inyo Shoshone tribe 
Bruce - Jordan is officially on the RPAC but had another meeting tonight.  CPR training on Dec 
5th community center for $5. 
 
Information/Discussion/Action Items: 
Supevisor’s Report:  Sent a letter to be read to the audience.  New members to be presented 
Charles Brown and Patti Christiansen. 
 
No USFS representative 
No  County Supervisor Fesko  in attendance 
No MWTCC - Doug Powers not in attendance 
 
Gerry presented Planning Commission recommendations.  They have finalized their 
recommendations for land use designation changes for county owned lands.  FEMA County 



 

 

parcels on N River Ln, Meadow will change to open space. Fire Department parcel and the 
corner lot of N. River and Eastside will be County Use. 
 
Dec 6 the Board will take up the two and four year terms. 
 
Second reading of the AV RPAC bylaws as voted on at the last meeting.   
Motion to accept changes be approved Orval Mosby, second Mike Curti,  Unanimous approval 
 
Nominations for 2017 RPAC Board:  Chair: Katy Buell, Vice-Chair: Mike Curti, Secretary: Mark 
Langner.   
 
Friends of Parks and Trails presentation by Katy Buell 
 
Recommendations to Public works 
1. bike lane through Walker 
2. Tennis court overhaul 
3. shoulders at the entrance to Walker and Coleville brought to code 
4. Covers over lights at the senior center and community center (bring up to the County 

Standard for Dark Skies compliant lighting 
5. re-pave Hackney Dr. and the area around the senior center 
6.   Recycling - (town hall) 
7.   Dump needs attention (932-5447 - Mira - solid waste) 
8.   County road repair 
 
Patti suggested developing a questionnaire to get public input.  John Peters will have a town hall 
and will bring up the maintenance issue priorities.  Have ideas for John at next month’s meeting. 
 
Adjourned at 7:42 
 


